10 May 2002

The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee

on Corporations and Financial Services

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

By email:
corporations.joint@aph.gov.au
Dear Secretary

Inquiry into the review of the Managed Investments Act 1998
CPA Australia and The Institute of Chartered Accountants in Australia (the Accounting Bodies) appreciate the opportunity to make this submission to the Inquiry into the review of the Managed Investments Act 1998.  This submission has been prepared by our Legislation Review Board under the administration of our Australian Accounting Research Foundation.  The Board is appointed to advise on matters of legislative and regulatory policy affecting financial reporting, auditing and corporate governance.

We support an open public inquiry into the Managed Investment Act 1998 and its regulatory regime, particularly in relation to impediments to new responsible entity entrants and consistency with other regulatory regimes, such as overseas and locally for companies.

Managed investment schemes, like companies, should be required to hold annual general meetings (AGMs).  This matter has been raised in the past, most recently to the Review of the Managed Investments Act 1998 which decided that it was worth revisiting the proposal when the findings of the Superannuation Working Group were known.  That Group’s findings are now known and they support the position that AGMs cannot be justified based on cost, lack of investor interest and the existing right of investors to call meetings.

We believe arguments against AGMs for schemes serve to insulate responsible entities from the accountability afforded to company shareholders and therefore represents unequal and inconsistent right regimes within the Corporations Act 2001.  The unequal right is further heightened when the generally larger financial size of managed investment schemes is compared to companies in general.  Investors should not have to force a meeting by using their right to call such a meeting – they should have the same rights as if they were shareholders (but in this case, shareholders in a scheme).

A fuller consideration of the Managed Investment Act 1998 is being undertaken to make a submission to the Department of the Treasury on its Consultation Paper on the Review of the Managed Investments Act 1998 and a copy of the submission will also be forwarded to your Inquiry by 3 June 2002.

We would welcome the opportunity to discuss with you our submission or other matters on which you would like our views or additional input.  Please direct any queries to Mr Stan Neild, Manager Legislation Review, on (03) 9641 7439.

Yours sincerely,

	Mr Brian Blood FCPA

National President

CPA Australia


	G Brayshaw FCA

President

The Institute of Chartered

Accountants in Australia


